
Village Board of Trustees 
Public Hearing 
Monday, July 2, 2018 

 
MAYOR TRAVER CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 6:45PM.  

 
Roll Call Trustee Williams Trustee Carpenter Trustee Boucher  
Absent Trustee Perry    
Public Jeannie Mullen, Ginny Henry, John Jones, Jim Thatcher, Gwen Craig 

 
PUBLIC HEARING ON LOCAL LAW #3 PUBLIC PARKING  

 
The Village of Fort Edward Board of Trustees has determined that it is in the public interest to adopt a local law amending the 
Village’s Vehicle and Traffic local law to amend certain no parking areas and other amendments. 
 
Mayor Traver highlighted some specific streets and what the proposed changes would be. The topic focused on Mechanic Street, 
Roger’s Island Road, and Seminary Street. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
Ginny Henry 
42 Mechanic Street 
 
Ginny currently parks across the street from her home, which is now in the proposed change area for no parking. Ginny also 
mentioned that the tenants at 41 Mechanic will have no where to park due to the landlord refusing to let them park in the driveway 
at the apartment house. Mayor Traver explained that landlords are required to provide at least 1 ½ parking spots for tenants and 
once this is adopted and the parking continues in the restricted areas, it will then have to be reported to the PD and action taken 
accordingly for disobeying the law. Ginny also states that there should be no reason for large, heavy trucks to be coming out of 
Pickett Drive. Chief Derway explained that area around Pickett Drive has to remain free of parked cars due to emergency vehicles 
potentially needing to get in our out of that end of the street.  
 
The Board discussed the wording and measurements in the proposed changes along Mechanic, North and South of Seminary. 
Mayor Traver states further review needs to take place and asked the street department to take more measurements in this area. 
 
Mary Cunningham 
15 Moon Street 
 
Mary questioned Rogers Island Road and people parking at the bend and shining lights all hours of the night. Trustee Carpenter 
explained that with the new signs “dusk to dawn” no one should be down there at night and trespassers need to be reported. 
 
Mayor Traver asked the board for a motion to adjourn the public hearing in which a motion to close the public hearing at 7:00 pm 
was made by Trustee Carpenter, seconded by Trustee Boucher. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
 
A motion  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Janelle Rose, Deputy Clerk 
 
Dated: July 5, 2018 
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